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MSDS标题

LITHIUM COBALTATE MSDS报告

产品标题

钴酸锂

CAS号

12190-79-3

化学品及企业标识

PRODUCT NAME
LITHIUM COBALTATE

NFPA
Flammability 0
Toxicity 2
Body Contact 0
Reactivity 1
Chronic 2
SCALE: Min/Nil=0 Low=1 Moderate=2 High=3 Extreme=4

PRODUCT USE
Electrochemical ingredient in lithium ion batteries.
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SYNONYMS
"cobaltate (CoO2)1-, lithium", (NICNAS), CoO2Li, LiCoO2, "cobalt lithium oxide"

CANADIAN WHMIS SYMBOLS

EMERGENCY OVERVIEW

RISK

POTENTIAL HEALTH EFFECTS

ACUTE HEALTH EFFECTS

SWALLOWED
  Although ingestion is not thought to produce harmful effects, the material
may still be damaging to the health of the individual following ingestion,
especially where pre-  existing organ (e.g. liver, kidney) damage is evident.
Present definitions of harmful or toxic substances are generally based on
doses producing mortality (death) rather than those producing morbidity
(disease, ill-health). Gastrointestinal tract discomfort may produce nausea
and vomiting. In an occupational setting however, ingestion of insignificant
quantities is not thought to be cause for concern.  Lithium, in large doses,
can cause dizziness and weakness. If a low salt diet is in place,  kidney
damage can result. There may be dehydration, weight loss, skin effects and
thyroid disturbances. Central nervous system effects include slurred speech,
blurred vision, numbness, inco-ordination and convulsions. Repeated exposure
can cause diarrhea, vomiting,  tremor, muscle jerks and very brisk reflexes.
In toxic doses soluble cobalt salts produce stomach pain and vomiting,
flushing of the face and ears, rash, ringing in the ears, nervous deafness
and reduced blood flow to the extremities.

EYE
  Although the material is not thought to be an irritant, direct contact with
the eye may produce transient discomfort characterized by tearing or
conjunctival redness (as with windburn).

SKIN
  The material is not thought to produce adverse health effects or skin
irritation following contact (as classified using animal models).
Nevertheless, good hygiene practice requires that exposure be kept to a
minimum and that suitable gloves be used in an occupational setting.  Open
cuts, abraded or irritated skin should not be exposed to this material.
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INHALED
  Inhalation may produce health damage*.  The material is not thought to
produce respiratory irritation (as classified using animal models).
Nevertheless inhalation of the material, especially for prolonged periods,
may produce respiratory discomfort and occasionally, distress.  Health
hazards from welding fume containing cobalt are not well documented but there
are well-known dangers associated with the processing of the substance by
other techniques. Inhalation of the fume may result in shortness of breath,
coughing and pneumonitis. Hypersensitivity, involving lung changes, occurs in
a small number of workers exposed to the fume; the symptoms disappear after
exposure ends. Obliterative bronchiolitis adenomatosis has been produced in
guinea pigs receiving intratracheal injections of 10 mg cobalt dust.
Intratracheal administration of 12.5 mg/kg caused lethargy and death in rats
in 15 minutes to 6 hours.

CHRONIC HEALTH EFFECTS
  Principal routes of exposure are by accidental skin and eye contact
andinhalation of generated dusts.  Lithium compounds can affect the nervous
system and muscle. This can cause tremor, inco-  ordination, spastic jerks
and very brisk reflexes. They may cause birth defects and should not be used
when pregnancy is suspected. They are effective in treating manic episodes of
bipolar disorder. Restricting sodium in the diet increases the risks of
taking lithium.  Inhalation of cobalt powder can induce asthma, chest
tightness and chronic inflammation of the bronchi. Chronic exposure to cobalt
causes increase in blood hemoglobin, increased production of cells in the
blood marrow and thyroid gland, discharge from around the heart and damage to
the alpha cells of the pancreas. Long-term administration has caused goiter
(overactivity of the thyroid) and reduced thyroid activity. Allergic
inflammation of the skin may appear following exposure to cobalt, usually
exhibited as red patches. Injection of cobalt can cause cancer at the site of
entry.
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